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         “Opere et Veritate”  1 John  3,18 

Brothers All: 
 
With the month of April now behind 
us, we are looking forward to May’s 
arrival, and the opportunities that we 
have to provide service as a council.  
First of all, let us review last month’s 
activities. 
 
We assisted Deacon Bill Garrett with 
the movement and delivery of school 
desks and hallway lockers from Mount 
Pisgah School to Cristo Rey High 
School  After working in the driving 
rain, we were rewarded with a buffet of 
hot pizza and all of the adult beverages 
we could consume.  Thank you very 
much to each and every one of you who 
provided assistance.  
  
Joey Fuentes and his culinary crew, 
while dodging the inclement weather, 
once again provided their artistry on 
the grill. They served hamburgers and 
sausages for all of the participants in 
the St. Vincent de Paul Georgia Chari-
ty Golf Tournament.  A big thank you 
goes out to Doc Malone for the delivery 
and return of the grill. Thanks again to 
all for a stellar job. 
 
The hall has been a hive of activity 
with the soap box derby preparations.  
We also hosted the award judging for 
the upcoming Knights of Columbus 
state convention.  We certainly hope to 
return to the podium to receive an 
award or two ourselves as a council. 
 
Bingo continues to grow in size and    
prizes. However, we still need the con-
tinued attendance and support from 
your friends and neighbors in an effort 
to increase our charitable contributions 
from this wonderful event.  

May ushers in many opportunities for 
council members to fulfill their frater-
nal duties.  Some of the major events in 
the month of May are as follows: 
 
The Onion Sale took place Saturday 
through Sunday, May 2-3.  We were 
able to secure an incredible crop of   
onions, despite the inclement weather 
that washed out many Vidalia Onion 
fields in south Georgia.  This was a 
great opportunity for many brother 
Knights to assist with the sale.  Many 
of those who volunteered, worked more 
than one Mass at the church doors. 
 
The annual Fish Fry Appreciation  
Dinner will take place during the after-
noon on May 17th; we truly look for-
ward to seeing everyone there.  I know 
everyone will enjoy Dennis Caniglia’s 
famous bourbon steaks and the great 
fraternal atmosphere.   
  
The Election Nominating Committee 
will be providing a slate of officers that 
they recommend for various positions.   
Don’t forget all third degree brothers 
are eligible to run for any position.  
Please contact one of the Nominating 
Committee members (Trustees) to      
declare your interest. 
 
Looking forward 
to seeing many of 
you at the May 5th 
council Meeting.  
Let’s have a great 
May! 
 

Vivat Jesus, 
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 
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Six new brothers were   
exemplified into Council 
11402 on Tuesday, April 
28th. 
 
Earlier in the month, two 
4th degree brothers trans-
ferred into Council 11402 
from Mary Our Queen 
Council. 
 
These eight new members 
bring our membership  
increasingly close to 500 
total.  

     Robert Santos            Walter Gauthier  

New Council Brothers for 11402 in April 
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             Allan Dias               Danny George    David Grayson, Jr. 

         Ted Tada                 Tom Templeton          Brian Wilson 



  

 
Since our Order’s Fraternal Year stretches from July 1st to June 30th, we are again approaching a 
vote for officers at our June Council meeting for the 2015-2016 term. As everyone must know by 
now, any member who has attained his third degree is eligible to be considered for any office.  
Anyone interested in serving in elected capacity should make their intentions known to one of our 
Trustees (Bob Fiscella, Stan Wasowski, and Bob Mitchell).  
 
The elected offices are:                          The appointed offices (by Grand Knight) are: 
Grand Knight                                            Financial Secretary 
Deputy Grand Knight                                Lecturer 
Chancellor                                                  Chaplain 
Treasurer                                                     Musician (unofficial office) 
Advocate 
Recorder                                                     Appointed Chairmen (by Grand Knight) are: 
Warden                                                        Council 
Inside Guard                                                Church 
Outside Guard  (2 allowed)                         Community 
Trustee-1-Year Term                                    Youth 
Trustee-2-Year Term                                     Family Life 
Trustee-3-Year Term                                     Pro-Life 
                                                                       Program Director 
                                                    
                                                                      Ad Hoc  (Volunteer) Committees       

                       Bereavement 
                       Newsletter/Publicity 
                       Membership  
                       Acolytes 
                       Bingo 
                       Degree Teams (certified by District Deputy) 

                                                                                 

Officer Vote Coming Up in June 
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Vidalia Onions -- The Sweet Smell Of $ucce$$ 

13 

On the weekend of May 2/3, our Council again led a project to sell 1,300 ten-pound bags of     
Vidalia Onions among twelve participating councils. Our council regularly sells well over 500 
bags alone. Our Big Onion, John Buchholz, will share final figures of this campaign next month. 
We are proud of our wonderful involvement of so many brothers to ensure an annual success. 

Sir Knight Joey Fuentes (center) lets customers taste his   
onion pie specialties. 
 
Right– Sir Knight Jim Gonzales sells yet another bag to a 
parishioner. 
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Brother Bob Dallas Voted to MARTA Board 

Fish Fry Appreciation Dinner Moved to May 17 
We haven’t forgotten our 
hard-working  Fish Fry    
volunteers.  A scheduling 
difficulty has necessitated a 
date change to Sunday May 
17th from 1 to 4 PM in the 
gym. Keep the date open. 
 
Our Co-Big-Fish, Dennis 
Caniglia will be cooking up 
his delicious whiskey steaks 
as shown here in the past. 
 
Anyone who worked at one 
or more of our fish frys is   
invited free of charge along 
with their spouse to wine 
and dine with the council. 
This includes members of 
the Ladies Guild who 
served up the desserts 
plus youth volunteers. 5 

This article from the Dunwoody Crier illustrates the growing influence exhibited by our 
council members across various governing bodies. Brother Bob Dallas has now extended 
oversight to that of the MARTA System. He was a charter member of the council in 1994. 
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Rick Sisko Honored by Council 

Paul Barranco is Knight-of-the-Month 

John Barranco (left) accepts the Knight-of-the-Month Award for son Paul Barranco at 
the April meeting from Lou Hlad.  Paul could not attend, but was cited for his culinary 
Fish Fry and mobile cooker efforts. His total devotion and endless smiles were greatly  
appreciated by his brothers. We trust John to give the award to Paul. 

6 

Former charter member and Grand Knight of Council 11402 was specially honored at the 
April meeting. This former Georgia State Deputy is moving to Kansas City and we will miss 
him. He led our council during the time when the chapel in All Saints Church was built     
resulting in our first International Award. He also led 11402 to two Star Awards. Godspeed. 
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Sir Knight Jon Bird receives a Shining Armor Award from Worthy Chancellor Bill Camden at 
the April meeting. John met the five criteria for qualifying during a year. This award was previ-
ously only given to a new brother in his first year of membership, but has now been extended to 
all brothers who perform the five qualifying steps in a consecutive year. 

Jon Bird—Shining Armor Award 

New brother Bob Worthington (left)  is congratulated by our Insurance Field Agent, John 
Knight, for being picked to win a $100 annuity from the Order.  This monthly raffle is only 
awarded to a chosen new member who is in his first year. Since there are only a few new 
members in this category at a meeting, the chances of winning are extremely high. If you 
are a new member, make sure you attend council meetings. 
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April Meeting is Well Attended 

Parish Bingo—April Results 
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Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Ralph O’Connor, reported that the April 23rd event was  
successful with 85 players. Gross sales were $1,255 with $510 then given in prizes, yielding $745 
profit before taxes and expenses.  The share of the 50/50 raffle was $90 with food sales breaking 
even and drinks with a minor loss.  
 
Out of the above, some miscellaneous expenses must be deducted, as well as 7% in sales tax. Local 
charities and Sophia Academy continue to benefit from these games. 
 
Overall, this monthly fun social event continues to be profitable and very worthwhile. See you 
Thursday May 28th. Bingo is always held in the Social Hall on the fourth Thursday of each month. 

A full house listens to new member William Torresala introduce himself to his new brothers 
at the April  meeting. New members are called upon to give an introductory personal history   
capsule to introduce themselves at the first meeting they attend. 
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Moving Lockers for Cristo Rey  
On Friday April 17th, our council brother, Deacon Bill Garrett, asked for assistance from Council 11402 in 
moving donated lockers and desk/chairs from Mount Pisgah Christian School in Johns Creek to  the new  
Jesuit High School, Cristo Rey in Midtown Atlanta. The lockers and desks were located in trailers scheduled 
to be removed from the Mount Pisgah campus. Our Deacon Bill just happens to be the president of Christo 
Rey Atlanta High School. There are 28 schools named Cristo Rey (Christ the King) across the United States 
and run by the Jesuits. 
 
Mount Pisgah has built new, permanent facilities and will be removing the trailers where the lockers and 
desks were for twelve years. Mount Pisgah will be adding soon to its campus in the space created by remov-
ing the trailers. Moved were 120 lockers of light brown color, double stacked, and built in units of three. In 
addition, 150 desk/chair units were donated and moved. The entire project took about 1.5 hours with a total 
of 11 men working in a driving rain to fill two trucks. Two Knights from OLA Council helped as well. 
  
Lockers and desk/chairs were transported into the basement of Cristo Rey the next morning with help of 
Knights from the Basilica of the Sacred Heart Council. About 8 of their brothers Knights and a couple of  
students did the move. This equipment will be used for the next two classes of students at Cristo Rey and will 

be installed in the building on May 30 (next chance to volunteer  ).  
 
Cristo Rey now has 154 rising sophomores and will be admitting 130 freshmen this Fall. School continues to 
go well, in part because of the overwhelming support of the community, most especially the local Knight          
communities. 
 
We thank Brother Bill Luckert, Sir Knight Bill Driscoll , and Sir Knight Pat Fahey for managing this  large   
volunteer project. Another notable council participant was Sir Knight Greg Crnkovich.  
 
We thank Mount Pisgah Christian School for their generosity in donating their surplus equipment to the use 
of the Jesuits. 
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Marklein Cycles for Cristo Rey High 
Our Sir Knight Dick Marklein has opted to cycle 
3,872 miles across America to raise $30,000 for  
Cristo Rey Atlanta, the new Jesuit High School. Our 
council brother, Deacon Bill Garrett, is the president 
of the school. 
 
His cycling adventure begins May 31st in San    
Francisco and ends July 21st in Portsmouth, New 
Hampshire. He will be personally funding all the   
expenses associated with the trip with all monies 
raised benefiting Christo Rey science, technology, 
engineering, and math (STEM) programs.  
 
Other riders will accompany him, but he will be the 
only one riding for Cristo Rey. Donations are tax   
deductible and are already streaming in. The council 
has voted to donate $500 at the March meeting. 
 
The mechanism to donate to his efforts is to go to the 
web site www.gofundme/CyclingForSTEM and  
make a donation in any amount with a credit card or 
by using a PayPal account. The new tally appears 
along with the advancing number of contributors. 
Please be generous and pray for his safety. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

For any brother 
wanting to get 
some official 
Knight gear, here is 
the official web site 
set up by Supreme 
to order such items 
on line. 
 

knightsgear.com 
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Brother John Beadles—Our Council Artisan 
Brother John Beadles has announced that he has six ceramic pieces on display at the Atlanta     
International Airport in Concourse E. The pieces vary. Most are a mix of wheel-brown, slab, and 
sculpture. The exhibit has no theme other than ceramics and includes a few other artists. The 
show is highlighted on www.ceramixgo.com.  
 
John had some happy and brief contact with Japanese-influenced (Hippie) ceramics as a child in 
the ‘70’s. He is especially influenced by Antonio Gaudi and many anonymous African, African-
American, and Hispanic sculptors. He works in wood, ivory, stone, concrete, paint, etc.  He likes 
to juxtapose modern machinery against traditional or imaginative figures, trying to add a Gaudi-
inspired imaginative embrace to the surreal, textural, subconscious, and spontaneous. We hope to 
introduce him to Brother Gene Gannon soon. 
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Gray Plunkett—Movie Star ? 

If one of these days you’re watching a movie or attending a play and think you see Sir Knight 
Gray Plunkett, don’t spill your popcorn. When he’s not serving as a missionary in Benin,     
Africa, he supplements his income in plays or as an extra in movies filmed in Georgia. 
 
Plays: 
Legally Blonde: The Musical     Elle's Dad      at the Young Actors Playhouse, Marietta (2013) 
A Christmas Carol (Musical version)   Christmas Present/Old Joe    at Elm Street Cultural Arts Village,  
Woodstock (2013) 
 
Oklahoma!  as Cord Elam (Federal Marshall)        Acting Up             in Roswell (2015) 
 
Independent Films: 
Olaf's Quest     Just for the Kids (2014)        The Bad Neighbor  (DVD coming out in June) 
Doin' Time (2014)        Nathaniel Jackson (still being filmed) 
 
Paid Jobs as an Extra (where he actually made it on camera) 
 
2013 
Anchorman 2 (Movie) 
Endless Love (2013) Movie) 
Hunger Games: Mockingjay Part 1 (see photo above) 
Halt & Catch Fire (TV Pilot) 
 
2014 
Hunger Games Mockingjay Part 2 (coming out Nov 2015- maybe you'll see him) 
 
2015 

Survivor's Remorse (TV Season 2 coming out in Fall)                              Who Knew? 
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Our Charity Helps Sts. Peter and Paul Parish 

Why Israel Convenience Stores are Never Robbed 
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Father Bryan Small 

Our council brother,  Sir 
Knight Father Bryan 
Small is the pastor of Sts. 
Peter and Paul Parish in 
Decatur. 
 
He requested a donation 
for a new votive candle 
stand for his parish 
(shown behind kneeler) 
and our Council obliged 
with a $1,000 donation. 
 
This new item is one of 
the many improvements 
to his parish which in-
clude a very large expan-
sion of the narthex that 
now holds hundreds of 
people. He had been pre-
viously assigned to All 
Saints Parish.  God Bless. 
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Continuing firm backing for Parish Bingo supporting 
Marist Sophia Academy School and other charities. 

 
Donated $1,000 to Birthright Atlanta. 

 
Voted $1,000 to a National Football  Foundation  

Scholarship to be given to a Catholic high graduate. 
 

Continue sponsoring monthly children’s movie night. 
 

Voted $500 to purchase All Saints Pre-school children’s 
equipment. 

 
Donated $500 to Sir Knight Dick Marlein’s bicycle ride 

across America for Cristo Rey Atlanta High School. 
 

Sponsoring four diocesan seminarians for 2015. Two  
became priests last year. Two new candidates added. 
Jorge Carranza just became transitional Deacon. He 

will become a priest in June. 
 

Our acolyte teams served at all parish funerals. 
 

Sponsored two downtown nights at the Atlanta      
Homeless Shelter. 

 
Sold 1,300 ten pound bags of Vidalia onions with all  
proceeds going to charity. 
 
Provided honor guards for Catholic religious events. 

Special KofC Mass at St. Peter Basilica 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

In our April newsletter, we covered the special Mass for the intentions of our members that was said in the 
basement of St. Peter Basilica in Rome. Our member, Brother John Klein, arranged to have this Mass said  
on March 21st at the altar next to the bones of St. Peter and Saint John Paul II. Little did we know that the 
celebrant was Father Brian Baker. Both these men were and/or are participants in the All Saints RSVP pro-
gram that aids priest-aspirants. Please know the value of your dues and revenue–raising to the future of the 
Church. Father Baker is now stationed at St. Brigid Parish in Johns Creek and a member of that council. 
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Making Paying Dues Fun !! 
Your All Saints 11402 is steadily moving into the 21st Century by instituting more 
and more electronic initiatives to make council communications even better. 

As a result of a number of requests, we now have a PayPal account set up. 

      Here is how you can use it to pay your dues: 
 
Go to our website:  http://www.kc11402.org. 
 
Click on the "Members Enter Here" tab.  Login. 
 
Your Member Name is your last name (lower case 
with no blanks or apostrophes) 
 
Your Password is your Member Number on your   
membership card. 
 
Under member menu click on the PayPal link. 
 
If you have a PayPal account you can sign in and it  
allows you to use your credit card or bank account. 
 
PayPal will charge your 2015 dues at $41.52  for  
this convenient electronic method of payment. 
 
Or, if you prefer, send a check to me at the below  

address for $40 payable to “KofC Council 11402”       
or bring $40 cash or check to our next monthly  
meeting on Tues. May 5th, 2015.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Greg Crnkovich, Financial Secretary 
2033 Woodland Way 
Dunwoody, GA   30338-3047 

 

2nd Degree— Saturday,May 16th,Johns Creek, St. Brigid Council 13204 
 
1st Degree  - Tuesday,  May 26th at All Saints McGivney Hall --- Candidates by 6:45 PM. 
 
2nd Degree— Saturday, May 27th, Duluth, St. Benedict Council 13633 

 
3rd Degree — Saturday June 20th, Roswell, St. Peter Chanel Council 13217 
 
4th Degree—Saturday, June 20th, St. Monica, Duluth GA. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, (then 
choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Bill Camden at billcamden@hoscs.com for more info. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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http://www.kc11402.org/
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Only having “through work” insurance doesn’t work. 
 

Do you know anyone whose life or career has been drastically changed during these years 

of economic downturn? It’s very likely that someone in your immediate or extended family or 

group of friends is facing financial uncertainty now. Maybe there’s a possibility that you       

(or your spouse) could lose your job or change employers. 

Too many people have often relied on group term life insurance as their only safety net.   

Often, this insurance is an employee benefit provided at low or no cost. The existence of this 

coverage might convince someone that personally-owned life insurance is not necessary. 

Only having “through work” insurance can leave you and your family vulnerable. Most 

group life insurance policies are limited in amount, which may be tied to salary or some other 

benchmark. These numbers are often capped, and this cap may be dangerously low when  

compared to your family’s actual needs. In fact, without a detailed needs analysis, any         

employer-provided coverage will likely cause a shortfall at the insured’s death. 

In addition, the amount of group insurance offered is almost always reduced, sometimes 

dramatically, when you retire. You could one day find yourself without coverage, and if your 

health has changed (which it will as you age), you might also find yourself unable to secure   

individual protection. It will definitely be more expensive. 

While group life insurance can help, it does not replace the need for individually owned life 

insurance. I’ll be happy to meet with you and provide a no-cost needs analysis, so you’ll know 

exactly where you stand.  

John Knight, FICF, KofC Field Agent            
  Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 16 

Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

families at great rates. 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
“Today’s up to you.        

I’ll help with the future.” 

May Tip --  Only Have “Through Work” Insurance ? 
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May Birthdays  

 
Louis Bernard                1st 

Rob Connors                  2nd 

Eric Martin                    2nd 

Mack Smith                    2nd 

Adam Drost                    3rd 

Scott Earley                    3rd 

Timothy Harvey             4th 

Gene Pawlak                   5th 

Thomas Scanlon             5th 

Michael Palacia              7th 

Guy Stryker                    7th 

Woody Jones                   8th 

Adam Sheeter                 9th            

Bryan St. Romain           9th 

Bert Trapani                   9th 

Ed Cerbone                    10th 

Ky Phanhsavath             10th 

Fred Schlitt                     11th 

Tom Templeton              11th 

George Swartz                12th 

Dave Richardson            13th 

Andrew Bayles                14th 

Joerg Grau                      16th 

Mark Moots                    16th 

Bill Allen                         17th 

Mario Commito             17th        

Matthew Planer             21st 

Richard Roth                 22nd  

Hank Schoeler                22nd 

Jeff Ducote                      23rd 

Jerry Howley                  23rd 

Ray Turcotte                  23rd    

James McDevitt             24th 

Mark Yanta                   26th 

Bill Mulcahy                  27th 

Mike Walker                  27th 

Chris Doyle                    29th 

Joseph Inglima              29th 

Matthew James              29th 

Marion Maloof               29th 

Dean Trantow                29th 

Paul DeLorme                31st 

Ed Trainor                     31st 

   Council Significant Dates 
May Wedding Anniversaries 

  Date                                                                         Years 

30th  Hal & Peggy Eckard 56 

10th   Dave & Angela Piper 55 

30th  Gerry & Vickey Schaefer 55 

18th John & Karleen Buchholz  52 

9th  Nick & Carolynrose Gentile 49 

29th Bill & Cheri Mulcahy  44 

12th Bernie & Audene Sotola  42 

3rd Paul & Debbie Doppel  40 

17th  David & Patricia Flynn 40 

17th David & Carol Mason  40 

29th  E.J. & Suzanne Couvillion 39 

20th  T.J. & Ann Marie Kelly 37 

6th Glenn & Karen Ruffenach  37 

12th  Bert & Jeanne Trapani 36 

30th Jim & Kathy Erdy                              35 

12th Hedy & Corazon Sevilla  32 

27th  Ronald & Lisa Curtis 28 

30th Joerg & Heidi Grau  27 

20th Mark & Kitty Moots  26 

26th  Bill & Cathy Haas 25 

25th  Jim & Theresa Scandle 24 

31st  Matt & Elisabeth Allen 23 

23rd  Glenn & Leslie Gray 23 

23rd William & Charotte Stobierski  22 

10th  Doyle & Julia Cheatham 18 

23rd  Chris & Milla Callison 17 

30th  Pat & Tricia Casey 16 

21st  Ty & Claudia Leon 16 

6th Kevin & Samantha Murray  15 

5th Daniel & Mollie Quinnelly 15 

7th Bill & Kim Florence 14 

25th Bruce & Stacey Barker 13 

19th Bryan & Brandi Kler 13 

16th Todd & Beth Papetti 6 

29th Allan & Joyce Dias 5 

21st David & Trish Cahn 4 

7th Chris & Linda Scharnhorst 4 

 11th                Michael & Andrea Gregory       2 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
     Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
     Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
     Wiley Maloof            Joe Liebsack   
     George Swartz          Don Myers 
     George Doyle            Joe Cavallaro            
     Dennis Crean            Eric Martin 
     John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
     Frank Paolozzi          David Guy 
     Dave Jeanson             Mike Smith                 
     Sam Portis                 Joe Kane     

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
    Andy Diaz                    Ray Gustin 
    John Nuzzulo              Matt Dewhurst 
    Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
    Bill Peet              Msgr. Donald Kiernan 
      

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey            Jack Knight   
Transitional Deacon Jorge Carranza 
Bro. John Klein    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small  
Father David Daly, LC   Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
  

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     By Hurt 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)       Karen Giles 
Antoinette Roy       Ruth Del Guercio  
Angela McCabe     Susan Cicero   
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 
Winifred Koss            Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil       Polly Callison 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Gene Gannon’s Friend, Richard Bonicci 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat 
Michael Gregory’s mother, Jeanette  Beth Fox, 58 
Dave Guy’s sick relatives & friend Gary Kitchens 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Fr. Dan McCormick’s sister, Jane 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
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Jim Callison, Allan Kosek Pass 

Brother Bill Schlich was remembered as passed in the last newsletter, and now two more brothers are   
memorialized here.  Brother Jim Callison passed on April 4th while in home hospice. His son, Chris, is a 
member of 11402 as well. Pray for Jim, Chris, wife polly and family. Our acolytes served his funeral.  
Sir Knight Allan Kosek’s death was not reported to the council. He died on Christmas Day last year. We 
knew him as Allan Kosek and his obituary as Anthony Kosek escaped our notice. He was a member of our 
Fr. Charles J. Watters 4th Degree Assembly as well. We apologize for the oversight. 
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                              Memento Mori 
 
Sir Knight Anthony Allan Kosek 72, of Woodstock, GA, passed away on Christmas Day 2014. His death was not 
reported to the council and services with the family were private. Masses will be said from the council for him. 
Most of his family members are in Morton’s Grove, Il. Please pray for him and the family. 
 
Brother James W. Callison, 86, died April 4th in home hospice. His son, Chris, is also a member of All Saints 
Council and is a part of the management team for All Saints Cub Scout Pack 434. Our acolyte team served his   
funeral and he was interred at Arlington Memorial Park. He is survived by his loving wife of 56 years, Polly     
Callison. 
 
Brother David Grayson lost his daughter Mary Catherine Grayson, 22, from a long term illness on March 27 in 
Newport Beach, CA. She attended St. Jude School and was a member of All Saints Church. Her funeral on April 
4th at All Saints was served by a council acolyte team. Pray for Mary Catherine, father David, mother Marcia, and 
her many family members. 
 
Sir Knight Ken Winkler lost his brother, Ray, this month. Please pray for the family. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Salvatore De Pace         1/16/2006       William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                
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“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.”  
John 

Donne 

53 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Bill Camden                 770-329-9945        billcamden@hoscs.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Greg Crnkovich  770-390-0480       greg_c@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillion             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards         (Lead)        Bryan St. Romain       678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com 
                                  Edgar Pierson              770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net             
                          
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term      Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        stanwasowski4@gmail.com 
 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Bill Luckert                 770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com     
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                770-234-0149        brmcycle@hotmail.com  
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Open            
Vocations    John Stowell        770-671-9812         jsstowell@comcast.net 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church 

Directory Pictures/Fourth of July Parade/ Low Country Boil  
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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May 
 Council 

Mtg 
 

7 PM Rosary 
7:30 Mtg 

 

1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

Assembly 
Meeting 

Mary Our 
Queen 

6:15 Rosary 

7 Dinner/ 
7:30 Mtg 

May 2015 

Evening of Apr. 21 
Morning of Apr. 22 

Mary Our 

Queen 
Confirmation 

11 AM  
Honor Guard 

Friday 
Family 
Movie 
Night 

McGivney 
“Big Hero 6” 

 Vidalia Onion Sales 
(First Weekend of May 2/3  

St. Andrew 
First 

Communion 
4:45 PM 

Honor Guard 
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Fish Fry 
Worker 

Appreciation 
Party 

1-4 PM 
GYM 

Evening of Apr. 21 
Morning of Apr. 22 

Cristo Rey 
Cycling 
Event 
Begins 

Sir Knight Dick Marklein cycles 3,872 miles across America for Cristo Rey High School     
taking 52 days from San Francisco to New Hampshire 

May 31 

Donate to his effort at www.gofundme.com/cyclingfor STEM  

Social Hall 
7:30 PM 


